## CITY OF PEWEE VALLEY MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL

Monday, December 3, 2018

The regular meeting of the City Council of Pewee Valley, Kentucky was held on Monday, December 3, 2018. In attendance were Mayor Bob Rogers, Council Members Henry Walser, Paige Bjorn, Norman Schippert, Rex Florence, and Michele Pisano. Also, in attendance were City Attorney, John Singler and clerk Denise Haney.

Mayor Rogers called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

A motion was made by Henry Walser to approve the November 5, 2018 Minutes of the City Council Meeting as written. Paige Bjorn seconded the motion and all Council Members present voted in favor.

**Financial report** – Rex Florence presented the updated budget numbers to the council. Approximately 95% of property taxes have been collected.

**Open Comments** – Donna Russell, PV Historian, informed the council that the permanent signage will be proposed at the January council meeting. Leslee Lamp thanked the Mayor and city for a wonderful Yule Log celebration.

Mary Smith, representing residents of Rest Cottage, voiced her support for incorporating the street into the city road system.

## **Police Report**

Chief Larimore reminded everyone to remove packages from your porch in a timely manner or have them delivered to work if you are concerned about them being left out. If you have a package stolen, please report it.

- \*If you have a power outage, please contact LG&E directly.
- \*A traffic study was done at the intersection of Ash Avenue and Old Floydsburg and safety recommendations were made. The city will contact the county to assess and proceed with the proposed recommendations.

Traffic Stop 1 3 9
Traffic Charges 34
Courtesy Notice 149
Motorist Assist 2
Accidents 2
Complaints 20
Criminal Investigations 4
Code Enforcement 19
School Patrol 80

**Announcements:** Mayor Rogers thanked the Head Trust Fund for the grant awarded to the city which sponsors the Concert in the Park Series. Mayor Rogers thanked all those who helped during the ice storm and suggested that households prepare for future events by obtaining a generator if able and follow safety precautions for using a generator.

## **Council Member Reports**

<u>Public Safety – Michele Pisano</u> – Please notify the city if signs are missing along roads.

<u>Water Quality/Insurance—Rex Florence – no report</u>

Communications – Henry Walser – no report

<u>Sidewalks -- Norman Schippert</u> – The city is waiting for the State's response on funding for the Ash Ave. sidewalk project. Residents are responsible for maintain the areas on both sides of the sidewalk in front of their property.

<u>Town Hall/Festivities/Central Park/Historical Society --Bethany Major</u>- The Mayor thanked everyone for their help arranging the successful yule log celebration.

<u>Waste Management - Paige Bjorn</u> – Presented the list of things that can be taken to the Oldham County Recycling Center. This can be found at peweevalleyky.org

<u>Roads and Drainage—Bob Rogers</u> – Thanked Glenn Rowland for his help during the ice storm. City attorney John Singler and QK4 engineering compiled a packet for distribution to the Council regarding Rest Cottage, which will be discussed at the January meeting.

**Old Business:** No report

**New Business:** Motion to approve Permanent Sign Permit for Annie Sorsa, LCSW made by Michele Pisano, seconded by Henry Walser and approved by the Council.

**Open Comments:** Barbara Webster asked that consideration for Rest Cottage incorporation into the city road system not be based on the guidelines used by Jefferson and Oldham County. Norman Schippert stated that January 22<sup>nd</sup> will be the first meeting of the Sesquicentennial Committee, held at Town Hall, at 7pm and the public is encouraged to attend.

Pay Bills – Motion to pay bills by Henry Walser, seconded by Michele Pisano and approved by the Council.

**Adjourn** – Motion to adjourn by Henry Walser, seconded by Rex Florence and approved by the Council.